Cable Advisory Council Area 2

Bridgeport, Fairfield, Stratford, Milford, Orange, Woodbridge

www.cacarea2.com

October 17, 2016  Old Town Hall, Fairfield, CT   

Attendance: Stu Strelzer, Gerry Speno – Fairfield; Ron Davis, Marlene Silverstein – Orange; Janet Montalbano – Milford; Cindy Gerber – Woodbridge, Jennifer Young - Cablevision 

Call to Order at 7:10 PM.  Ron moved Cablevision up on the agenda.  
Cablevision  Jennifer apologized for missing the September 2016 meeting.  She reported that Cablevision’s position remains the same regarding the most recent SoundView letter and they have heard nothing further from their legal team.   Additionally, Jennifer reported that PURA is currently reviewing all CAPs.  She does not know when each CAP will be scheduled to be reviewed.  November 1st, Cablevision is closing the Shelton call center.  Because of social media, chats and apps, the center’s call volume has dropped.  Cablevision has launched 3 or 4 new packages.  Any customer with an old package will be grandfathered in.  Some customers pricing will go up and others will go down.  This only affects a small number of CT customers and Jennifer volunteered to send Ron a copy of the price adjustments when they are released.  There are also changes to News 12.  They will be combining the studio with the studio in Edison, NJ.  News12 will still cover the community but with today’s technology, they can deliver the news from anywhere.  The new company is looking to consolidate and reduce costs where possible.  Additionally, programming disputes are coming up.  Cablevision just finished a dispute with ESPN and they are hoping the next ones will be profitable.  Currently Cablevision is testing and hoping to launch a router and modem in one box at the end of 2017.  This new box will have many more features.  Altice is very technologically advanced and with their integration, they are trying to bring some of this new technology to the United States.

Public Participation  None

New Business  None

Prior Minutes  Janet motioned, seconded by Stu, to accept the September 2016 minutes. All present in favor with abstentions from Marlene and Gerry who were not present.

Towns  Cindy reported that Woodbridge is putting an RFP together for DNR Laboratories, an AV vendor.  2015 was the first year Woodbridge’s per subscriber money decreased.  Gerry reported that Fairfield was moving along.  The FairTV Commission is looking for support beyond the grant funding.  They are trying to establish a library based producer as they feel the library offers the potential for a great deal of content with book readings, children’s programs, etc.  They are planning on putting an archive on a server in the library, which will be accessible for all to use and are hoping to have an opportunity to expand the E Channel.  Ron reports that Orange’s only server went down; they lost content and were down for one week.  They are now looking into backup units, as they cannot afford downtime again.  Orange’s VOD has been widely accepted throughout the town.  Janet reported that the new MGAT in Milford has been doing great things and they are hoping for more support from the mayor.

Treasurers Report  Janet reports the September 30, 2016 balance was  $3,736.58

Chair’s Report  Ron noted that the current bylaws and procedures need updating to include the grant procedures.  He asked all members to bring suggestions for additions and amendments, with Marlene assigned to the grant procedure portion.  

Ron also asked that pricing for website hosting be looked into due to the variety of pricing out on the internet.  Lastly, Ron suggested that the membership look into something that the Cablevision stipend might be used for.  Marlene noted that there might be a law requiring how the funds could be spent but Ron asked the members for thought/ideas anyway.  
GATA Report  Marlene reported that all the funds were disbursed in August.  All the checks have been cashed and the report forms are due November 1, 2016.  GATA will be meeting on November 15th and if an entity has not submitted their report, they will not be qualified for the next round of funding.  Gerry questioned the procedure for reporting if the funds had been rerouted to another project, with Marlene replying that it should be included in the report.  

Adjournment – Marlene motioned, seconded by Gerry for adjournment at 8:04 PM.  All present members in favor.  The next scheduled meeting is November 17, 2016 in Woodbridge, CT. 

